
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dearest Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

        We are excited to tell you about the things that are happening in  
Haiti! School continues to function despite the situation.  You have  
continued to help us so that we are able to pay our teachers their salary.  
Thank you so much for that. Remember that the school is where we have the opportunity to teach 
the Bible as part of the curriculum and introduce the kids to Jesus. We praise God that our 
director has been able to keep the school running in our absence. Our churches continue meeting, 
encouraging one another and preaching the word. Activities continue such as Sunday School, Bible 
study, baptisms, weddings and funerals. We recently lost Bioude who was very important to our 
ministry and Pasteur Jilmiste, one of our faithful pastors. 

 

         We continue working on Wilckly’s U.S. residency which will make it much easier for him to 
travel freely to Haiti, the Dominican Republic or anywhere else he would decide to go. We have 
never been in the States long enough for him to work on it before. The bad thing is that he cannot 
travel out of the country while it is processing until he is given a special travel document which 
would be valid for one year. It could take three to four months to get this. Please pray for us that 
this would be processed quickly. He is very anxious to get on the ground in the Dominican 
Republic. 

 

          Wilckly is a visionary. He has never stopped dreaming and visualizing for Haiti even in her 
darkest hour but now he is dreaming and visualizing for the Dominican Republic as well. Imagine 
that we left Haiti knowing we would be back soon and then that didn’t happen. The Dominican 
Republic has opened the door for ministry to continue with Haitians there and Dominicans. It has 
given us hope.    

 

          We will continue to support our people and ministries in Haiti. We appreciate you standing 
behind us so that we can do just that. However, things have not started to look up yet in Haiti. We 
continue to pray that this will change but, in the meantime, we are unable to return safely. The 
kids are in school here in Bedford, Iowa. We are praying God will open the doors, provide the 
travel documents and funds for travel to the Dominican Republic this summer. If you would like to 
help with that specifically, we still need $2,000 to send in with his birth certificate and a few other 
final documents. It is a LOT of paperwork. 
 

 
 
 
 

Dorcé Family 
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Haiti 

“Praise be to the God and Father of our Lord Jesus Christ!  
In His great mercy He has given us a new birth into a living 

hope through the resurrection of Jesus Christ from the dead.” 
1 Peter 1:3 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Praise the Lord! You have made it possible for us to make a down payment on the land we are 
purchasing in the Dominican Republic. The balance of $40,000 US remains to be paid. We ask you 
to prayerfully consider how you might be able to contribute to this, however small or large the 
donation, it will be appreciated. Maybe your family, Bible study group, small group or church 
would like to help in some way. This land will mean we have our own space to develop the 
ministry to the Haitian and Dominican people. The summer visit will be helpful as we continue to 
pray and ask God what He would have us to do there. Being on the ground will help us better 
understand what the needs are, and we will go from there.  
 
       Please pray for Wilckly to be strengthened and encouraged, as he receives several phone calls 
everyday from Haiti and the Dominican with needs and challenges of the ministry.  He continues 
to mentor, teach and lead from right here in Bedford. Pray that the weather continues to warm up 
and he can at least step outside and get some air. We praise you and thank you for being such 
faithful partners with us and carrying us through these challenging times of change. May God 
bless you all.  
 
 
 
 
 

Yours in Christ, Wilckly and Dee Dorcé 

 

Above: Fresnel, our man-on-the-ground in the 

Dominican Republic, and his daughter Marilenny, 

who turned 6 this week!, excitedly showing off the 

land and its greenery. We have so many hopes and 

dreams for this property! 

Above: Wilckly 

prays with a 

group visiting 

from our 

Nazon church. 

Right: Wilckly 

and the 

children of 

Danita, one of 

the girls raised 

in Berea 

Children’s 

home…so, our 

grandkids! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                

  

 

 
Sponsor A Teacher’s Salary:  

$100 a month 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Help us continue to provide jobs for  

Haitian men and women! 
 

 

E-mail: 

(currently updating) 

Website: 

(currently updating) 

For more information: If you would like to send a gift, please check out 

our new online giving option!! 

https://www.blessinghearts 

international.com/#donate  

 Do you want a live update? 

 

 

 

 
Wilckly and Dee or Shaina are all available 

to come visit you and give an in-person 
update on the ministry! 

 Contact Shaina Ascone at 
(309)255-5393 

 
 

 

Help us build the wall! 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nehemiah Project: $250 per 500 ft. section 
 

 

Virtually 
surveying 
the land 
in the DR 

and 
making 

plans for 
the 

future! 
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